Dear FP6 Contract Manager,

As you will most likely be aware, the European Commission recently adopted a Green Paper, entitled 'The European Research Area: New Perspectives'. The purpose of a Green Paper in general is to stimulate debate and launch a process of consultation. The purpose of this Green Paper in particular is to assess the progress made in establishing the European Research Area (ERA) and to discuss its future direction.

In line with these objectives, the European Commission has published a complementary, online public consultation addressing the questions raised in the Green Paper. This consultation can be found at: (http://ec.europa.eu/yourvoice/ipm/forms/dispatch?form=ERAGreenPaper) as well as a link to the ERA homepage where also additional information on ERA can be found.

'World class research infrastructures' represent one of the six main characteristics identified in the Green Paper as requirements for an effective ERA.

I would like to take the opportunity to invite and encourage you to participate in this debate by responding to this public consultation, and by disseminating this message to your members or stakeholder community.

Guidelines on the completion of the consultation questionnaire can be found at the website indicated above. Please note that you can -if you wish- download Word or PDF versions of the consultation prior to completing the online version. You may also provide additional comments via the email address: RTD-ERA@ec.europa.eu.

In addition to the online consultation, please note that the European Commission will also organise a series of expert groups, stakeholder seminars and other activities to generate input for the ERA debate as well as will other European institutions. Member States are also expected to organise debates and to provide feedback to the European Commission on the outcomes. News and highlights can be found on the ERA website (http://ec.europa.eu/research/era/index_en.html).

Thank you in advance for taking part in this consultation and your contribution.

With kind regards

Hervé PERO

Head of Unit for Research Infrastructures

NB: Due to overlapping mailing lists, it may happen that you receive this message twice. We apologise in advance for any such inconvenience.

Hazel Collier

Secretary to Hervé Pero,
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